
Friday 31st March 2023 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Reception, Mexico Class, have really impressed me this week with how 'smart' they 
have been at all times when I have seen them in school. This includes moving through 
the school to assemblies and lunch and coming inside from breaktimes.  

 
Smartest Class of the Week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As we come to the end of this long term, we have many things to look back on and be 
incredibly proud of.  
 
We will finish the term off in the most amazing way with ‘Dean Field’s Got Talent’.    
Academic success is hugely important to us at Dean Field but allowing children to 
showcase their individual skills and talents is also so important. A big thank you to the 
staff who have mentored the acts taking part and the judges and Miss Lees and Miss 
Clay for organising.  
 
Thank you for your continued support, and to those who attended parents’ evening, it 
was lovely to see you all.  
 
I wish all our Dean Field families a restful Easter. 
 
Mrs Fiona Pether  

 

Staff Training 
 

This week was World Autism Acceptance Week and the teachers and teaching        
assistants had training from an ASD specialist teacher, Claire Hill. Claire shared some 
of her specialist knowledge around how we can support our pupils with or awaiting a 
diagnosis of ASD. 



                                       Safeguarding 

 

Leaving children home alone in the holidays: 
 
It can be difficult for parents to manage the holidays, and between work,  appointments 
and other family commitments, every parent is likely to leave their child home alone at 
some point. But we’re urging parents and carers to think carefully about leaving      
children home alone or unsupervised as the holidays start.  

While there’s no legal age a child can be left home alone, as every child matures      
differently, it is against the law to leave a child alone if it puts them at risk. If your child 
doesn’t feel comfortable, they shouldn’t be left home alone.  

As children get older, it’s common for them to want more freedom and learn to be     
independent. This is an important part of growing up, but there can be a lot to think 
about for parents. 
 
Are they ready to be left alone? 
 
Think about if your child can deal with risks, will they behave responsibly, will they be 
safe. And perhaps most importantly, how does your child feel about this idea?  
 
If your child is going out alone: 
 
Make sure you know where they want to go, what they want to do, who they will be 
with and how far will they travel. This will help you to make the right decision.  
 
Will they be safe and sound? 
 
If they’re staying at home, make sure they have a parent or carer’s number, another 
trusted adult’s number and have a trusted adult in mind that they could go to in person, 
in an emergency. 

If they’re going out alone make sure they know their full name, address, and have two 
trusted adults’ phone numbers. 

Children under the age of 12 are rarely mature enough to cope in an emergency and 
should not be left at home alone for a long period of time, while children under the age 
of 16 should not be left alone overnight. 
 
Discuss all the different scenarios they might face and how to stay safe. Ask them 
what they’d do and how they feel about them.  
 
Set clear boundaries: 
 
This will help you and your child know how they should behave when you’re not 
around. It’s a good idea to agree on some house or outside rules that suit their maturity 
before you leave them alone. Give your child a chance to build their independence by 
building your trust.  



 



 



Nursery Library Trips 

Over the past few weeks the nursery children have been on a visit to the Calderdale 
Central Library. They were all very excited to be travelling on the school minibus and 

visit a new place. 
 

During their visit they talked about the role of a librarian and all the different things you 
can do in the library. They explored a wide range of different books and enjoyed        

listening to songs and taking part in singing. 
 

The children were all fantastic and did some super listening and were very sensible.  

Well done Nursery!  



EYFS Easter Bonnet Parades 
 

This week we invited Nursery and Reception parents/carers into school to watch the 
Easter Bonnet Parades. The bonnets were fantastic and really well made. It was a 
great parade and the children even had the chance to meet The Easter Bunny! Our 

parents/carers always enjoy coming into school; one parent said: 

“I enjoyed being able to come along and share in the parade, so thank you!” 



Year 4 Stone Age Workshop 

 
On Tuesday, Year 4 went to Beech Hill School to take part in a Stone Age to Bronze 
Age workshop. The children completed a variety of activities such as drama, creating 
their own Stonehenge and making salt dough tools.  
 
The workshop was delivered by Past Productions.  

Easter Raffle 
 
We raised a huge £260 in the Easter Raffle! 
 
Thank you to Dean Field staff, RK Electrical, Embroidery in House and Aaran Sheet  
Metal for donating Easter Eggs. 
 
A massive thank you to all the parents that 
have bought tickets to help fundraise for our 
school.  
 
Congratulations to the winners; enjoy your 
Easter eggs! 
 



 



Nursery Places 

Was your child born between 1st September 2019 and 31st August 2020?  

If so apply for your Nursery place at Dean Field now. Call the 
school office on 01422 258258 or come in to school for more 
information. 
 
What we offer: 

 Safe, secure & stimulating environment 
 Fully equipped indoor and outdoor space 
 Fun and sociable experiences  
 Fully qualified, friendly and caring staff  
 Up to date resources and equipment 
 Nurturing transition to our school 
 Hot meals available 
 Free and daily fruit, milk and tooth brushing  
 Whole school involvement to prepare for starting Reception with their class mates 
 Half-termly trips and exciting opportunities including dance clubs and animal 

workshops 
 
When to apply: 
 
Apply when your child turns 2 years old. Children start nursery the term after they turn 
3 years old. 
 
When will my child start Nursery? 
 
If your child turns 3 between 1 September and 31 December – Term starting on or 
after 1 January. 
 
If your child turns 3 between 1 January and 31 March – Term starting on or after 1 
April. 
 
If your child turns 3 between 1 April and 31 August – Term starting on or after 1  
September. 

 



Free School Meals  

 
Please see information below on criteria for Free School Meals. If you need an         
application for your child please ask at the school office or follow the link to apply 
online—https://calderdalecouncil.custhelp.com/app/free-school-meals. 
 
 



DIARY DATES 
 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 3rd April Dean Field’s Got Talent 
Hotdogs on Sale—50p 

Tuesday 4th April Rainbow non-uniform Day—Autism      
Acceptance 

Tuesday 4th April School closes for Easter at 3pm 

Monday 17th April School reopens 

Reminder: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the 
children in school with nut allergies. 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 



 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 96.6% 

China 89.7% 

Australia 90.3% 

Poland 91.6% 

Kenya 93.2% 

Brazil 92.8% 

Ireland 89.3% 

Total 91.9% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Mexico class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to      
Kenya class for coming second. I am  seriously      
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 
 
Many Thanks.  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

 

 
 

Accelerated Reader – Reading      
Achievements this week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class         
percentage by doing some extra reading on 
myON! There are thousands of books for 
you to choose from! If you need a  reminder 
of your login details, please speak to your 
teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/
login/ to start reading! 

Brazil 80% 

Poland 72.3% 

Australia 84.4% 

Ireland 80% 

Kenya 83.3% 

AUSTRALIA 

TT Rockstars Weekly Winners 
 

Year 2 – William H 
 
Year 3 – Nico G 
 
Year 4 – Jacob B 
 
Year 5 – Ashton J 
 
Year 6 – Jessica C 
 
Class Winner - Poland 

 
 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/
https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 

 

GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

 
Aria R 

 

For fantastic progress in reading and confidence. 

 
Grayson W 

 

For being confident, sensible and smart in our 
Easter Bonnet Parade. 

 
China  
Year 1 

 
Jordan C 

 
For having a great first few days at Dean Field. 

 
Ellie H 

 
For your alternative story plan in English. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

 
Mia E 

 
For your fantastic letter in English. 

 
Poppy B 

 
For being a role model pupil! 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

 

Seb L 

 
For being a fantastic role model. 

 

Deacon T 

 
For being a superb mathematician. 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

 
Jessica S 

 

For being an amazing role model during the 
workshop. 

 
Jacob B 

 
For your fantastic engagement in PSHE. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

 
Kylan T 

 
For your enthusiasm in learning. 

 
Emelia N 

 
For being an absolute superstar at all times. 

 
Ireland 
Year 6 

 
Latisha F 

 
For your imaginative ideas during writing. 

 
Alicia O 

 
For using your initiative and trying hard. 


